
Dear Parents and Carers,
So we have reached half term!

In some ways this half-term feels like it has flown by and in others it 
has been a bit of a slog!

We are all so thankful for your support during what has been a really 
tricky half-term.

Your flexibility and acceptance of some of the changes we have had 
to make is really appreciated.

All decisions are made with the best of intentions and the desire to 
keep our whole school community as safe as possible.

I hope that you can enjoy some autumn fun this half term and that 
you all stay safe.

Have a wonderful half term break

B Black
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**IMPORTANT REMINDER – YEAR 6 PARENTS**
Secondary School applications    

As you may be aware, the statutory closing date for applications from
parents of Year 6 children (for a secondary school place in Year 7
from September 2022) is 31st October 2021. If you have yet to
submit your application you must do so by this date.

Applications can be made via the following link:-
www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

Wise words from Charlie Mackesy

SCHOOL RETURNS
on

Tuesday 2nd

November

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


We are well and truly getting into 
our history topic about the 
Vikings. Last week, the children 
became ‘detectives’ in order to 
prove or disprove facts about the 
Vikings from information laid out 
around the classroom. 

This week, the children have designed and made their own 
cam toy linked to our history topic. The children were 
expected to accurately measure and saw wood in order to 
produce a frame to go inside their shoe box. Their final 
products were amazing! Here are just a few: 



Over the past two weeks, the children have been 
learning about the play Macbeth. We have been 
slowly revealing the plot to the children and 
they have become the characters in the play. 
Below is King Duncan, Prince Malcolm and 
Prince Donalbain aka Callum, Leo and Jake. 

Each day they have been keen to find out what 
happens next and have produced some fantastic 
pieces of work such some dialogue between 
Lady Macbeth and Macbeth where she is 
convincing him to murder King Duncan, a 
newspaper report about the murder of Duncan 
and some persuasive writing where Macbeth is 
asking his two friends to murder Banquo and his 
son Fleance.

We have just completed our science 

topic ‘Forces’. The children have taken 

part in lots of practical experiments 

including deciding on which surface 

Jamie Bond should run on in order to 
catch the villains! 



Mrs Waring and our Class Counsellors have been 
meeting every other Tuesday lunchtime.





Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who 
have celebrated their birthdays between: 

18th and 1st November

Ralphie, Alex, Abigail, Frankie W, 
Jack H

Miss Watson, Mrs Connell, 
Miss Shomuyiwa, Priory 445

Vinehurst 445

Berwicks 440

Greystones 449

SUNRISE AND SUNSET CLUB

We currently have spaces at our Sunrise and Sunset Clubs
Monday- Friday

SUNRISE CLUB SUNSET 
CLUB
7:30-8:40 am 3:10-5:45pm

For more details see our website:

https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/page/?title=Sunris
e+and+Sunset+Club+Information&pid=99

https://www.hatfieldpeverelstandrews.co.uk/page/?title=Sunrise+and+Sunset+Club+Information&pid=99


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this week. We 
could have chosen so many children- the decisions were hard to make!

Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.
Jacob  – Apple
Fletcher – Birch
George – Cherry

Alex M– Fir
Jules – Maple
Ralphie - Oak
Oscar – Rowan

Jacob – Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Priti Patel’s CHRISTMAS CARD COMPETITION
Entrants are invited to design a Christmas card celebrating the festive season 
and the card could depict a scene from their favourite Christmas book or film, 
or their favourite activity during the Christmas season. The submissions will be 
judged by myself and pupils can be as creative as they like.
All entries must be no larger than A4 and pupils can use pens, crayons, and 
pencils, however due to the printing process, entries cannot have items 
attached to them such as glitter or cotton. Entries must not be folded and the 
pupil’s name, age, year group and school should be clearly marked on the reverse 
of each entry as batches of entries become separated during judging. I will also 
need this information to be able to contact the winner and return the artwork 
to the school. Upon submitting the entries, please ensure that parents are 
aware that this information about their child will be included on their entry
and on the back of their Christmas card if they are a winner or runner up.

Unfortunately, entries received after the closing date will not be considered.
If you would like your child to take part please post to: The closing date for the 
competition is Friday 5 November 2021 and please send entries to
my Westminster Office at House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA. 














